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Emailed to ldf@warrington.gov.uk
Warrington Borough Council

Regeneration and Development

New Town House

Buttermarket Street

Warrington

WA1 2NH

03 July 2007

Dear Sir or Madam

Draft Supplementary Planning Document: Affordable Housing Provision 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on the above document. The HBF have considered the proposed document and have made the following observations:

2. Affordable Housing Need in Warrington

Whilst the HBF recognise that this SPD supplements and expands on Warrington’s UDP policy HOU15 it considers that planning policies such as affordable housing, which are of a prescriptive nature, should not be presented and considered simply as a Supplementary Planning Document.  Such policies could potentially have a considerable impact on developments and their viability and therefore should be examined independently as a Development Plan Document.

3. Evidence Base

The HBF questions why when the Council is carrying out a Strategic Housing Market Assessment to be published in July/ August, this SPD has been developed before the information from the Assessment has been produced. It considers the SPD to be premature.  

7. Financial Appraisal

The HBF welcomes the Council negotiating affordable housing provision on a site by site basis. However, different developers and development schemes will operate to different cost and profits and it will be difficult for a third party to comment on what is, and what is not, financially appropriate. It must also be recognised that the local context and the nature of the site itself will have an impact on the need for and viability of affordable housing. 

10. Design Considerations

Whilst the HBF recognises that the Council will vary the clustering of affordable housing according to RSL involvement, it has concerns in relation to the principle of true pepper potting which is now being discredited on a national basis, and therefore, believe the reference to this should be removed. It supports the view that the affordable housing provision should be provided in clusters.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments into account and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully,

Laura Edwards

Laura Edwards (maternity cover for Gina Bourne)

Regional Planner – Northern Region
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